November 2, 2011

The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office. Chairman Rickaby
called the meeting to order. All members were present. The meeting was officially
noticed.

Frank made a motion to accept the minutes for October 19, 2011. Forbes seconded it.
Motion passed. Frank made a motion to accept the minutes for October 26, 2011.
Heeg seconded it. Motion passed.

Jennifer Ross, 6420 64th St., requested a new business license for Massage and
Wellness, LLC. She would like to do business from her home. Passineau made a
motion to grant the license. Frank seconded it. Motion passed.

Jesse Scheid, 8141 28th St S, requested a new business license for selling used tires at
his property. He has gotten rid of all semi-trailers that he was using for storage. He
has also gotten rid of all junk and unlicensed cars. The Constable stated that he is in
compliance without ordinances. He does have 3 large vinyl structures. He stated that
he would like to get rid of them as soon as he is able to sell more tires. Forbes made a
motion to grant the license. Frank seconded it. Motion passed.

Greg Krueger, 12131 52nd St. S., requested to have money refunded to him. He got a
permit for a building. He stated that he is not going to put electrical in the building,
but part of the payment he made was for electrical, according to the previous building
inspector. Lorelei, the current building inspector will go the property to see if there is
electrical there or going to be put in the near future. The Board tabled the item until
after the inspection can be done.

Forbes made a motion to rescind resolution 10-26-2011; amending the 2011 budget,
to add in the money borrowed to pay for the fire contracts. Passineau seconded it.
Motion passed.

Forbes made a motion to approve resolution 11-2-11; amending the 2011 budget, to
add the money borrowed to pay the fire contracts. Also it will take off the fire charge
that was collected from the taxes and refunded to property owners. Passineau
seconded it. Motion passed.

Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report. John Sweet and Susan Najemnik were both
found guilty of the nuisance ordinance. Saratoga Auto and Detalil is still not cleaned
up. A ticket will be sent to the owner of the property.

Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report. Petty cash for the transfer site and
building inspector will be exchanged, so that the building inspector has access to

more. Petty cash is only used to give change for payments made.

Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector’s report. She has issued 17 permits for
the month of October.

Correspondence were read.

Heeg made a motion to pay the bills. Passeineau seconded it. Motion passed.



Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Heeg seconded it. Motion passed.
The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk



